
Neighborhood Watch Meeting

Bay Breeze Point HOA -- January 7, 2013
· Attendees: Bill Audette; Letha Baker; Jim & Betty Casey; Alison Till; & Veasey Wilson.  Fred Sciulli was unable to attend the meeting.
· Meeting started at 7 PM  

· Agenda

· Watch Coordinator's Report.  Jim Casey discussed recent Norfolk Police crime reports along with recent complaints involving solicitations within BBP.  Norfolk Police have asked that concerned citizens contact them immediately if they are confronted by questionable solicitors (especially ones that refuse to present identifications and City of Norfolk solicitation permits).  Jim also discussed the changes within the Norfolk Police's NW office -- the NW staff that was installed last year will be replaced soon.  Hopefully, this change will lead to timely crime prevention information being sent to communities like it was in prior years.
· Block Captains Report.  Most block captains are being well received and residents desire to be included in our NW notification system.  Email notifications is still the desired method for rapid distribution of crime information with telephone and personal contact as secondary.  Further attempts will be made to obtain all BBP resident contact information for NW use.  The contact information collected will be used by NW personnel and HOA management as a vehicle to pass time sensitive information to residents.  
· Current Items of Interest.  

· Additional NW volunteers.  The Bay Breeze Point NW group needs several additional volunteers to augment its efforts.  
· Overall NW communications. NW group discussed -- "How information flows?"  Currently, information received from Norfolk Police or other crime reporting agencies that could potentially impact BBP is received primarily by the watch coordinator (WC) or a block captain (BC), then the WC or BC passes the information to all BCs who pass out the information to their respective block members.  The group stressed the continued need to inform all BBP members that crimes, potential crimes, and/or suspicious activity should be reported first to the Norfolk Police using *** 9 - 1 - 1 ***, then provide follow-up information to BCs and/or WC.
· Future Items. The group discussed avenues to enhance crime prevention within and near BBP.  Several items/actions were identified:
· Prior to the beach season -- work with the City (both Police and leadership) to develop an approach to resolve illegal parking within BBP and control excessive noise and indecent actions on the beach and the access path to the beach.  

· Informed NW block involvement.  Several BCs highlighted the need to get more residents better informed and involved in our NW program.  One suggested approach was to arrange block meetings to allow each and every block resident the opportunity to offer their suggestions and to be an active NW participant.  Such meetings could: enhance individual security awareness; ensure effective security procedures/suggestions are distributed HOA-wide; and help develop security notification procedures and processes.
· Action Items

· BCs will suggest avenues to enhance our NW program via block meetings, etc.

· BCs and WC will work with Norfolk police and leadership to devise approaches to resolve parking issues and beach noise/indecent activity.

· Meeting ended at 8 PM 

